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January 29, 2025

Early Provincial Election Called  
   

Earlier this week, Premier Ford met with the Lieutenant Governor to set in motion the call for an 

early provincial election. With the campaign period beginning Wednesday, January 29, 2025, 

there is a 28-day period with voting day on February 27, 2025. 

   

The election is being called more than a year ahead of the scheduled provincial election of June 

2026. The Premier says that he requires a clear mandate to effectively respond to United States 

tariff threats on Canadian goods, though opposition parties have already expressed support in 

responding to tariffs. 

   

The legislature was set to return on March 3, however, now, it will instead prorogue, bringing 

legislative proposals and ongoing committee matters to a halt. As you may recall, several bills 

affecting municipalities were set to continue moving through the legislative process. This includes: 
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 Bill 242, Safer Municipalities Act, 2024 (re: policing and enforcement of encampments and 

illegal drug use in public spaces) 

 Bill 241, Municipal Accountability Act, 2024 (re: code of conduct and integrity 

commissioner framework) 

 Bill 240, Peel Transition Implementation Act, 2024 (re: service delivery efficiencies for Peel 

municipalities) 

 Bill 238, Emergency Management Modernization Act, 2024 (re: coordination and capacity 

of emergency management) 

However, with an election called, these bills, 'die on the order paper'. During an election period, 

the provincial government still functions, transitioning to operating at a caretaker level, with limits 

on spending. Only when the new Legislature forms and sits in a new parliament can new bills be 

considered and/or be reintroduced.  

   

Municipal Impact 
   

Municipalities serve as a lifeline to many provincial services and quality of life. Municipal staff work 

hard to ensure their communities, residents and councils are supported and built up. Municipalities 

are the first to help residents and businesses in our communities despite complex structural and 

funding challenges - especially when it comes to issues like health care and homelessness, 

among others.  

   

With the political parties campaigning over the next 28 days, we will be providing our priorities for 

the next provincial government that address the concerns of our members, municipal staff and the 

wider sector. Stay tuned for these priorities and accompanying member toolkit to be released in 

the coming week. 

   

In the meantime, check out the status of our previous 2022 provincial election priorities below. 

Where there is still more work to be done, we have included these items in our 2025 election 

priorities.  

 Increase funds like Ontario Community Infrastructure Fund (OCIF) and Ontario Municipal 

Partnership Fund (OMPF) – Partially achieved 

 Invest in important infrastructure projects – Partially achieved 

 Commit to meaningful joint and several liability reform – In progress 

 Tackle significant areas of operational and administrative burden and reduce red tape on 

municipally-provided services – In progress 

 Collaborate and consult with AMCTO on core legislation – In progress 

 Ensure digital government policy and implementation – In progress 
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Looking back on our priorities in 2022 and looking ahead at our priorities for 2025, a similar theme 

emerges: there needs to be a better municipal-provincial relationship where collaboration and co-

designing policies and programs is valued and encouraged. 

   

Rather than working as separate levels of government, now more than ever, governments at all 

levels need to work together to address common challenges and opportunities to put Ontarians 

first. There continues to be a need to establish fundamental and functional foundations that will 

make our communities strong, resilient and supportive for residents and businesses.  

   

We encourage you to keep an eye out for our 2025 provincial election priorities and member 

toolkit to come next week. Over the course of the next month, we will be adding to this toolkit to 

support our advocacy on these priorities and to keep members up to date with election-related 

developments. 
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From: AMO Communications
To: info@huronkinloss.com
Subject: AMO Watchfile - January 30, 2025
Date: January 30, 2025 10:01:29 AM

Alternate text

January 30,  2025 

- Get access to MIDAS!
- Provincial Animal Welfare Services Act, 2019 Act consultation.
- Call for applications - Great Lakes water quality initiatives.
- Book your AMO 2025 Conference Hotel!
- AMO Regional and Single-Tier caucus virtual meet-up - February 28.
- AMO Education - Workshops addressing and supporting your leadership.
- ROMA Conference evaluation - Share your experience.
- OSUM 2025 Annual Conference - Save the date.
- LAS ASE Service Summer Intake now open!
- Blog: Risk Trends to Follow in 2025.
- LAS IPE risk webinar - 10-day Notice Provision.

mailto:communicate@amo.on.ca
mailto:info@huronkinloss.com


- Municipal Series: Net Zero Planning and Low Carbon Initiatives. 
- Kraft Hockeyville nominations open - Your community could win!
- CCPPP new virtual P3 learning series for municipalities.
- Save the date: Scotiabank 2025 Affordable Housing Summit.
- Careers.

AMO Matters
MIDAS - the Municipal Information & Data Analysis System - provides access to the Financial Information
Returns (FIRs) data to all Ontario municipalities. MIDAS converts FIR data into meaningful reports and
identify multiple year trends. For access, municipal elected officials and municipal staff can email
MIDASAdmin@amo.on.ca.    

Provincial Matters
The province is currently consulting on regulations related to the sale and transfer of dogs in Ontario,
record-keeping requirements and potential exceptions to puppy mill prohibitions (PAWS Act). Comments
due February 1. 

Federal Matters
The Canada Water Agency is accepting applications for initiatives that improve Great Lakes water quality
and ecosystem health under the Great Lakes Freshwater Ecosystem Initiative.  Applications can be
submitted for eligible projects until February 13, 2025. Municipalities are eligible. 

Education Opportunities
You can now book your accommodations for the 2025 AMO Conference in Ottawa August 17-20. Here is
where you will want to click for all the information you need and links to conference hotels. Registration will
open soon!

The Regional and Single-Tier Caucus of the AMO Board is hosting a virtual meet-up on February 28 from
9:30am-11:00am. The meet up is an opportunity for members to connect and be brought up to date on
AMO activities. Register today.

AMO has assembled an array of workshops focused on supporting and strengthening your role as a local
leader. From asset management planning, land use planning, indigenous-municipal relations, navigating
conflict, communications through local crisis, strategic thinking, planning and communication,
understanding anti-semitism and islamophobia and so much more. AMO is also offering registration
discounts. Check it all out here. 

Take a few minutes to share your experience at the 2025 ROMA Annual Conference. Click here for the
conference evaluation.

The 2025 OSUM Annual Conference is being held April 30-May 2 in the Town of Collingwood. Save the
date for now, registration and programming information coming soon.

LAS
LAS is looking for 2-3 municipalities to join our Automated Speed Enforcement Service by beginning of the
summer. If you are interested or for more information, contact Tanner Watt.  

In 2024, we identified key risk trends, for example cybersecurity and artificial intelligence. Learn how these
challenges grew and what to expect in 2025.

Join us for this one-hour risk webinar as Andy C. Jairam, Partner, Loopstra Nixon LLP discusses the 10-
day notice provision and its role in claims management.   

Have you made a commitment to net zero and don’t know where to start? Join the IESO’s guest speaker,
our very own Christian Tham, in the next Municipal Series webinar on January 31. Christian will lay out
practical steps to take and provide real life examples to help you on your low carbon journey. Click here for
more information and to register. 

Municipal Wire*
The grand prize community winner of Kraft Hockeyville will have an opportunity to host an NHL preseason
game and receive $250,000 for arena upgrades. All three runners-up will receive $25,000 for arena
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upgrades. The Centennial Arena Elliot Lake, Ontario was awarded in 2024! Nominations close March 2,
2025. 

Eager to learn earn about the latest advances in infrastructure procurement to help drive growth in your
community? Join P3s for Municipalities, a FREE six-part webinar starting February 4. Explore hot topics
with our experts. 

Join industry experts in meaningful discussions on February 19th to tackle housing-related challenges at
regional and national levels. Please reach out to Scotiabank’s events team for additional information.

Careers
Director, Corporate Servies/CFO - Township of Southgate. Closing Date: February 5, 2025.

Director of Corporate Services - Greater Sudbury Police Service Board. Closing Date: February 14, 2025.

Senior Policy and Program Advisor - Ministry of Economic Development, Job Creation and Trade. Closing
Date: February 24, 2025.

Recruiter, Talent Acquisition - Peel Regional Police. Closing Date: February 9, 2025.

Commissioner of Community Services - Town of Caledon. Closing Date: February 14, 2025.

 

About AMO
AMO is a non-profit organization representing almost all of Ontario's 444 municipal governments. AMO
supports strong and effective municipal government in Ontario and promotes the value of municipal
government as a vital and essential component of Ontario's and Canada's political system. Follow
@AMOPolicy on Twitter!

 

AMO Contacts 
AMO Watchfile Tel: 416.971.9856
Conferences/Events
Policy and Funding Programs
LAS Local Authority Services
MEPCO Municipal Employer Pension Centre of Ontario
ONE Investment
Media Inquiries 
Municipal Wire, Career/Employment and Council Resolution Distributions
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*Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness
of third-party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned.
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Kelly Lush

From: AMO Policy <policy@amo.on.ca>
Sent: February 3, 2025 1:26 PM
To: info@huronkinloss.com
Subject: AMO Policy Update – Statement on Trade and Update on Provincial Election Advocacy

 

 

AMO Policy Update - Statement on Trade 
and Update on Provincial Election 

Advocacy 

Tariffs, Trade Disruptions and Migration 

Ontario's local economies, our natural and human resources as well as the 
businesses and industries situated in Ontario municipalities are the foundation 
of Ontario's economy. These elements are fundamental to the national 
economy and Canada's prosperity.   

On December 9, 2024, AMO wrote to the Prime Minister, Ontario's Premier 
and leaders of both the official federal and provincial opposition pledging the 
support of AMO and its members to assist Canada and Ontario in the face of 
challenge and uncertainty.  

Tariffs and international trade disruptions have the potential to seriously harm 
Ontario’s economy. Other changes in American policy and practices affecting 
immigration and social policy could create mass migration of American 
residents seeking the safety and protection afforded by Canada, with massive 
resource implications for municipalities in Ontario.  

AMO and its members stand ready to play our part in protecting our shared 
social and economic prosperity in Ontario and Canada.  

AMO’s Provincial Election Campaign 
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While we collectively turn our eyes toward the real threats we face from 
outside our borders, AMO and its members must also consider the long-
standing challenges we face closer to home.  

With an early election in Ontario now underway, AMO’s efforts to promote the 
interests of municipalities in the election will enter its second phase with 
additional print ads in the days ahead and continued social and digital media 
postings.  

The campaign was launched at the ROMA conference and has garnered 
considerable notice. The ultimate purpose of the campaign is to ensure that all 
parties understand that the voice of Ontario’s $68 billion-a-year municipal 
sector will not be silent in an important debate on Ontario’s future.  

Since the launch of the campaign on January 19, AMO has received 
considerable positive feedback from members and some expressions of 
concern. The impartiality of the campaign has been questioned by some 
members. The media has asked if it is possible to have an impartial campaign 
when one party has been governing for more than 6 years.  

Through months of planning, the commitment to a non-partisan campaign has 
been at the forefront of every discussion at the AMO Board. The campaign 
asks voters to consider the needs of their communities when voting. All 
parties have the opportunity to compete for their vote by making commitments 
that help municipalities succeed.  

The challenges faced by communities that are caused by provincial policies 
are complex and caused by both long-standing, historical arrangements and 
by recent actions and inactions.    

No party or individual government is to blame for decades of provincial 
policies that undermine the social and economic prosperity of Ontario’s 
communities. However, provincial policies that result in declining infrastructure 
investment, higher property taxes and homelessness in your communities are 
both bad social policy and bad economic policy. These policies will need to be 
addressed by whoever forms the next government of Ontario. 

AMO is steadfastly non-partisan and looks forward to working with whoever 
the people elect to form the next Government. These efforts are intended to 
ensure that whatever party is selected to govern, it will have made clear and 
measurable commitments to the success of municipalities in every part of 
Ontario.  
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This update is also available on AMO's Website.  
 

 

   

*Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness of 
third-party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned. 
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From: AMO Policy
To: info@huronkinloss.com
Subject: AMO Policy Update – Statement on Trade and Update on Provincial Election Advocacy
Date: February 3, 2025 1:26:54 PM

AMO Policy Update - Statement on Trade
and Update on Provincial Election

Advocacy
Tariffs, Trade Disruptions and Migration

Ontario's local economies, our natural and human resources as well as the
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businesses and industries situated in Ontario municipalities are the
foundation of Ontario's economy. These elements are fundamental to the
national economy and Canada's prosperity.  

On December 9, 2024, AMO wrote to the Prime Minister, Ontario's Premier
and leaders of both the official federal and provincial opposition pledging the
support of AMO and its members to assist Canada and Ontario in the face of
challenge and uncertainty.

Tariffs and international trade disruptions have the potential to seriously harm
Ontario’s economy. Other changes in American policy and practices affecting
immigration and social policy could create mass migration of American
residents seeking the safety and protection afforded by Canada, with massive
resource implications for municipalities in Ontario. 

AMO and its members stand ready to play our part in protecting our shared
social and economic prosperity in Ontario and Canada. 

AMO’s Provincial Election Campaign

While we collectively turn our eyes toward the real threats we face from
outside our borders, AMO and its members must also consider the long-
standing challenges we face closer to home. 

With an early election in Ontario now underway, AMO’s efforts to promote the
interests of municipalities in the election will enter its second phase with
additional print ads in the days ahead and continued social and digital media
postings. 

The campaign was launched at the ROMA conference and has garnered
considerable notice. The ultimate purpose of the campaign is to ensure that
all parties understand that the voice of Ontario’s $68 billion-a-year municipal
sector will not be silent in an important debate on Ontario’s future. 

Since the launch of the campaign on January 19, AMO has received
considerable positive feedback from members and some expressions of
concern. The impartiality of the campaign has been questioned by some
members. The media has asked if it is possible to have an impartial campaign
when one party has been governing for more than 6 years. 

Through months of planning, the commitment to a non-partisan campaign has
been at the forefront of every discussion at the AMO Board. The campaign
asks voters to consider the needs of their communities when voting. All
parties have the opportunity to compete for their vote by making
commitments that help municipalities succeed. 

https://t.e2ma.net/click/umi2pl/y9qnbgoe/avve0x


The challenges faced by communities that are caused by provincial policies
are complex and caused by both long-standing, historical arrangements and
by recent actions and inactions.   

No party or individual government is to blame for decades of provincial
policies that undermine the social and economic prosperity of Ontario’s
communities. However, provincial policies that result in declining
infrastructure investment, higher property taxes and homelessness in your
communities are both bad social policy and bad economic policy. These
policies will need to be addressed by whoever forms the next government of
Ontario.

AMO is steadfastly non-partisan and looks forward to working with whoever
the people elect to form the next Government. These efforts are intended to
ensure that whatever party is selected to govern, it will have made clear and
measurable commitments to the success of municipalities in every part of
Ontario. 
 

This update is also available on AMO's Website.
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